MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

MAY 10, 2007
The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held May 10, 2007 in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.   Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris


Mrs. K. Hutson
Dr. J. Peterson


Dr. J. Roepke

Mrs. B. Terhune

Mrs. T. Townsend
Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the April minutes. No corrections were made,  a motion was made to accept the April minutes with corrections, seconded, motion carried.
Mr. Jones stated the roll out of the Health Needs Assessment would be on May 16th at the Horizon Center.  Mr. Jones asked the board how they would like to move forward with the findings of the assessment.  After further discussion the board asked for Mr. Jones to coordinate schedules with Dr. Wilkins and Chairperson Harris and try to set a meeting with Kelly Stanley of BMH Foundation before the roll-out on May 16th to discuss the stance of the Health Department and the board members.   
Mr. Jones gave the members a copy of the proposed Local Health Maintenance Budget on 2008.  Mr. Jones pointed out a new item for Preparedness which would cover supplies during an emergency situation.  K. Hutson asked for an explanation for the item concerning the smoking ordinance and if the amount of money proposed for Vector Control was enough.  After further discussion a motion was made to accept the proposed 2008 Local Health Maintenance 2008 Budget, seconded and carried.

Christine Dely-Stinson, environmentalist, spoke on unfit housing in Delaware County.  Mrs. Dely-Stinson showed photos of houses in the county which were condemned and discussed the action taken on the tenants and landowners of the properties.  Joshua Williams, environmentalist, spoke on policy and procedures and court proceedings.  
Chairperson Harris reminded everyone of the seminar scheduled for May 23rd at Westminster Village with two sessions.  First session will cover pandemic preparation for the health care professional and the second session will cover pandemic preparedness for the home caregiver/what if you’re sick.
Mr. Jones stated the commissioners need for the board to review the fees and ordinances of the health department during the June board meeting.

Mr. Jones met with Gateway Clinic and reported things were moving forward.   
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, it was moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health

Donna A. Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer

